


4/26 Takeda Call

For those of you who were not able to attend the Takeda conference call last night here are some of the key points of the call

· Takeda has made progress on the issues with the device. They exhausted all simple fixes and are planning on replacing the rubber septum and needle components. They feel that there is a path forward with the FDA and are currently gathering the data the FDA has requested.  They are planning to file the submission of that data with the FDA in late summer. They are anticipating the FDA’s review of that submission to take an additional 4-6 months.  
· SUP supply disruptions are caused by the amount of product needed to support the roughly 430 patients currently enrolled in the SUP.  To put the numbers in perspective, prior to the recall there were roughly 2800 patients needing or consuming about 72,000 cartridges per year.  Because of the rules set by the FDA for the SUP each cartridge can only be punctured one time. So that means the 430 patients currently on the SUP are consuming 146,000 cartridges per year, doubling the amount of product needed.  
· The manufacturing issues with the SUP are related to protein clumping by day 14. Each batch must pass inspection before it can be released to the public.  When this phenomenon is observed the batch is failed and must be discarded. This effect is random which adds a layer of complexity to the issue.  Again, for perspective, one batch contains enough products to provide all of Europe for one year.  There is still no cause for the protein clumping, but Takeda is working tirelessly to figure it out. 

With the current situation, they are anticipating an additional 10-12 months before we can anticipate bringing Natpara back to the market.
We are happy that Takeda is releasing this information to you.  We have been asking them to be more open during this process. In the past have not been able to for various confidentiality reasons. Takeda has apologized multiple times during the meeting for not being as transparent as they could have been, but are now committed to continuing that transparency. 
We will continue to give updates as they are made to us.   
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